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Re: Resumption of Live Horse Racing in Ontario

Dear Mr./Ms. Last Name,

My name is (Your Name).  I’m a resident in your riding and a proud participant in Ontario’s  horse racing industry, a world class industry that employs approximately thirty thousand Ontarians directly and indirectly providing millions of dollars in tax revenue to the province of Ontario through pari-mutuel wagering revenues.
I’m writing to request that the Provincial Government reconsider allowing horse racing to resume in Ontario immediately.  The provincial lockdown that was initiated on April 3 and the recent ‘emergency stay at home order’ that came into effect on April 16, forced Ontario racetracks  to close as well as postpone the opening of our seasonal racetracks in small rural communities.  
As a result of the lockdown and stay at home order, the industry has witnessed an unprecedented  exodus of horses and horse people to the US to pursue racing opportunities  in order to maintain their livelihoods as they face another unknown time period of extreme financial vulnerability and a precarious future.  These are critical times for Ontario horse racing and without knowing when racing can resume, the exodus will continue and will have a devastating impact on the industry’s future.
Standardbred racetracks will open in Alberta, Quebec, and Prince Edward Island in the near future.  Racetracks across the United States and around the world are operating safely and successfully with protocols and guidelines in place to protect participants.  
As you know, Standardbred horse racing is conducted on a racetrack outside and the paddock areas where horses and horse people prepare on race day are well ventilated, spacious, and allow for proper physical distancing.  Racing has been and can be conducted with limited staff and closed to spectators on site.
Last year, the Government of Ontario allowed live Standardbred horse racing to resume safely during the pandemic.   Horse racing was conducted without spectators, with strict procedures and protocols in place and all regulations set out by the Government and provincial health authorities were staunchly adhered to.  The industry demonstrated that it is a responsible industry that can operate safely during the pandemic and abide by health authority regulations.
The following is what was done to ensure that Ontario horse racing operated safely and these measures will be reinstated with the resumption of racing:
· COVID Safety Protocols - Every racetrack in Ontario implemented additional COVID safety protocols specific to horse racing activities to ensure appropriate physical distancing and heightened levels of cleanliness were maintained. The protocols in place went well above and beyond the minimum standards mandated by Ontario Racing and regional health authorities.  During the 10 plus month operating history, there were no on track transmissions identified.

· Limited Number of Participants - There is little difference between the number of people providing the daily care and training of racehorses and hosting live races at Ontario’s racetracks. There is little to no interaction between the limited number of racetrack personnel who are physically distanced inside the enormous grandstand buildings, and the essential horse people physically distanced inside the large paddocks while live racing was being conducted. 

· Racetracks were closed to the Public - Racetracks do NOT need to be open to the public to operate successfully.  Horse owners and bettors watched and wagered on races remotely through online betting platforms, video streams, and specialty racing channels.

Horse health and welfare is a primary consideration and caring for our equine athletes is extremely costly. Not having racing opportunities and associated revenues available not only impacts the horse people but also severely limits the opportunity for them to properly maintain the welfare of their world class racing stock to  ensure these horses remain healthy and are ready to race once approved to do so. 

Ontario’s horse racing industry has proven itself to be a leader in operating in a safe and responsible manner under the extraordinary conditions of the pandemic and the Government has provided additional safety nets with a vaccination rollout that is well underway including Phase 2 of its COVID-19 Vaccine Distribution Plan which provides eligibility to essential frontline workers who cannot work from home, which includes agriculture and farm workers.
These are extremely critical times for our industry, our horses and horse people.  We need to get back to racing to protect the health and welfare of the horses, the livelihoods of thousands of horse people and the future of the industry.  We appreciate your support to enable us to get back to the races immediately!
Right now, Ontario is one of only a few jurisdictions in North America where you are not allowed to race Standardbred horses.  In Ontario, our industry has proven without a shadow of a doubt we can operate safely, and we know how critical it is to get back to live racing for the welfare of our horses and the well-being of Ontario horse people who are faced with a financial crisis in this pandemic.
Thank you for your consideration and I look forward to hearing from you.
Best Regards,
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